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News for the July Messenger is due 
by 5 pm June 15 at 
editorwcc@gmail.com.  

Greetings, 

The Son has risen, the sun is shining; it is a 
glorious day.  Spring is coming to life around 
us and I am always amazed at what glorious 
wonders surround us!  In particular, I find 
myself looking for butterflies. You see, 
butterflies were something that my mom 
always noticed.  It has been six years since 
my mom died, but, since we just celebrated 
Mother’s Day, she is on my mind.  Memories 
are abundant, just as butterflies soon will be 
as well. 

Butterflies represent hope, resurrection and 
love.  They remind each of us of God’s 
promises and blessings.  This season, may we 
open our eyes and ears for those abundant 
blessings.  A Butterfly Blessing 

Lord, 

Bless me with the ability of a butterfly to 
endure the changes that will happen to 
me in my lifetime. Help me to accept 
these changes with a positive and loving 
attitude. 

Bless me with the 
beauty of a butterfly 
to allow me to reflect 
the colors of my soul, 
being and 
individuality, and to 
look for these things 
in others. 

Bless me with the ability of a butterfly to 
create and instill the feeling of wonder, 
passion, and excitement towards all of your 
living creatures. 

Bless me with the butterflies' ability to 
pollinate your flowers, so that I may 
cultivate your human garden with love and 
compassion. 

Last, but not least, Lord, 
Bless me with the grace of ascension, so 
that I may ascend into your glorious 
heaven like a rising butterfly, when my 
journey here on earth, is complete. 

Amen                                                          

 J. Dilts, 3-18-99  (http://
butterflywebsite.com/discover/
blessing.htm)                                           

May we be blessed by God, butterflies and one 
another! 

Grace and Peace,  

Pastor Jen 

PASTOR’S NOTE 

CHURCH CALENDAR   
(Sunday Worship at 9:30 am)  

6/3       Children’s Sunday     
             Trustee Meeting 10:30 a.m.                            
6/6-8    Set-Up for Pooh Bear Yard Sale,                    
 Fellowship Hall 
6/9       Pooh Bear Yard Sale 
6/10     Coffee following the Worship Service 
 thanks to the Welcoming Committee 
6/14-16  New England Annual Conference, 
 UMC, Manchester, N.H. 
6/18     Ad Council 6:30 p.m. 
6/19     SPPRC 6:30 p.m. 
6/20     Trustees’ Fundraising Supper 6:30  
6/24     Coffee following the Worship Services 
 thanks to the Outreach Committee 
7/1       Trustee Meeting 10:30 a.m. 
7/6       Auction Opening Celebration and 
 Live Auction at the Androscoggin 
 Yacht Club 7 – 9 p.m. 
7/7       Silent Auction Bidding 10:30 a.m. – 
 3:30 p.m. at Wayne Community Church 
7/8       Silent Auction Bidding                 
             10:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
            Steel Band, Kids’Activities 4 – 7 p.m. 
 and 5:30 – 7 p.m. Catered Dinner  at 
 Wayne Community Church 

Ever wonder why the pastor and a lay representative go to Annual Conference, or 
what the purpose of that yearly gathering is?  If so, you are not alone.  The 
Disciplinary purpose of Annual Conference is “to make disciples for Jesus Christ by 
equipping its local churches for ministry and by providing a connection for ministry beyond the local 
church, all to the glory of God.” 

According to Bishop Sudarshana Devadhar, “Our theme is ‘Vital Conversations: 
Culture,’ and we will be acknowledging and embracing the scriptural verses from 
Ephesians 4:11-13 as we prepare to ‘equip the saints for the work of 
ministry’ (Ephesians 4:12) using the various gifts all our clergy and laity have been 
given.”  

Through worship, prayer, displays as well as holy and vital conversations, we will 
explore what it means to be a saint, an agent of change.  It is the Bishop’s desire 
“that we - who are blessed to be here in New England among people of God from 
a variety of cultural, philosophical, and theological backgrounds - will arrive in 
Manchester having emptied ourselves, in the spirit of Jesus Christ, trusting and 
allowing the Holy Spirit to lead all our conversations, so we will depart Manchester 
having glorified our Creator God.”  After all, our Conference Vision is: 

“Transformed by the Holy Spirit, united in trust, we will 
proclaim Christ boldly to the world.” 

However, you do not need to travel to New 
Hampshire to be a part of this.  There will be a live 

stream available.  You will be able to find this link on the Wayne Community 
Church Facebook page or through the New England Conference website 
(www.neumc.org).  I invite you to join us, at least for the various worship services.  
It is a truly humbling and awe-inspiring experience to be with that many people 
praising God!  If you have any questions, please contact the church office. 
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CHURCH NEWS 

*Save the Dates!* 

ANNUAL  SILENT AND LIVE AUCTION/
CELEBRATION – WAYNE COMMUNITY CHURCH 

JULY 6, at the Androscoggin Yacht Club, 7-9 PM the Auction begins 
with an Opening Celebration!  Entertainment by Mike Ladd, free 
Food, Punch and A LIVE AUCTION!  

At Wayne Community Church 

JULY  7, 10:30-3:30 and JULY 8, 10:30-5:30 Silent Auction Bidding 
*Buy it Now’ prices will be available at all Silent Auction bidding times. 

JULY 8, 5:30-7pm Catered dinner. $10 adults, $6 children up to 11 yrs. 
Steel band, Kids activities 4-7 pm 

Please join us for this summer community event! More details to 
follow! Proceeds of this fundraiser benefit missions of the Wayne 
Community Church and community programs.  Please contact the 
church office @ 685-3505 with questions. 

 The WCC Boutique Sale is looking for Men’s 
clothing.   We seek donations of “gently used” men’s and 
boy’s clothing for our September fund raiser. 
Do you have trousers, dress shirts, casual shirts, jackets, suits, 
ties, sportswear, that you no longer use(or no longer fit!) that 
can be of use to 
someone else? 

Please consider 
donating your men’s 
(and boys) clothing to the Wayne Community Church 
Boutique Sale.   All proceeds to benefit Wayne Community 
Church and our outreach programs. We are looking for high 
quality clothing and accessories to be sold at very reasonable 
prices for our sale in September.  

We hope to give local residents a reason to come to our 
church… and a reason to return in the future. 

FMI: Carol Ladd 685-4504 or Kathryn Soderberg 978-312-
1735 

 

DUTY SCHEDULE 

If you need to change your duty, please arrange a swap and leave a message at the church office, 685-3505, as soon as possible by 11am Wednesday.     The 
Worship Committee now oversees the schedule. If you need help, call Holly at 685-9005.  

The next duty schedule will be created by mid-June, and we invite all who would like to partake in any duty to please consider this 
service to our church.  This schedule will run from July to December.  You may let Holly Stevenson know at: 
hollystv@hotmail.com.   Thank you for considering.  Those now on the duty schedule will be automatically included again, unless 
you tell Holly you would like to be taken off the schedule.  Thank You! 

6/3/18 - Children’s Sunday--Ushers:  Ken Foss and Debbie Craig.    
Greeter:  Nan Lincoln.  Acolyte:  Grace Bachelder. Worship Leader 
and Liturgist:  Elsie Dragonetti.   Welcomer :   Judy Danielson.   
Flowers:  Mary Alice Cook.   Nursery Attendant:  Holly Stevenson.   
Sunday School Leader:  Margaret Lane. 
 
6/10/18 - Ushers:  Tammy and Jay Lindsey.                           
Greeter:  Megan Bachelder.  Acolyte: Adney Boothby.  Worship Leader 
and Liturgist:  Linda Kindig.  Welcomer:  Jim Van Cott.         
Flowers:  Gloria Ladd.  Nursery Attendant:  Holly Stevenson.   
 
6/17/18 - Father’s Day--Ushers:  George and Elsie Dragonetti.   
Greeter:  Dot Jackson. Acolyte:  Tyson Brown.  Worship Leader and 
Liturgist:  Linda McKee.  Welcomer: Judy Danielson.               
Flowers:  BetteJeanne Townsend.   Nursery Attendant:  Amy Griswold.   

6/24/18 - Ushers:  Lloyd Irland and Peter Ault.                      
Greeter: Alice Brown.  Acolyte: Carolina Bachelder.   Worship Leader:  
Holly Stevenson.   Liturgist:  Lincoln Ladd. Welcomer:  Margaret Lane.    
Flowers:  Cindy Pelliccia.   Nursery Attendant: Denise Boothby.    
 
7/1/18 - Holy Communion --Ushers:  Tom Cook and Bob Curran.   
Greeter:  Florence Rollins.  Acolyte:  Adney Boothby.  Worship Leader 
and Liturgist:  Paul Bright.   Welcomer:  Elsie Dragonetti.       
Flowers:  Jane Giglio.   Nursery Attendant:  Connie Irland.    
 
7/8/18 - Ushers:  Charley Bonney and Paul Bright.                  
Greeter:  Jan Cook.  Acolyte:  Adney Boothby.  Worship Leader and 
Liturgist:  Sue Spalding.   Welcomer:   Jim Van Cott.    Flowers:   
Debbie Craig.  Nursery Attendant:  Margaret Lane.   

\HOUSEWARMING 

Stan and Jane Davis are celebrating having a 
home again– built on the same site as our old 
house that burned. Please drop in between 12 

noon and 4PM on Sunday, June 3. Say “hi” and 
enjoy some snacks. Thanks to everyone for 

keeping us going over the last year! 

POOH BEAR NURSERY SCHOOL          

ANNUAL INDOOR/OUTDOOR YARD SALE 

SATURDAY, JUNE 9, FROM 8 A.M. TO 4 P.M. 

Director Alicia Dagneau is collecting donations of lightly 
used household items to sell on that day. Set-up will be on 
June 6, 7 and 8.  

Are you decluttering and rearranging your home this spring following our long, 
hard winter?   Please bring in your extra small furniture, lamps, figurines, pil-
lows, kitchen gadgets, dishes and utensils, small appliances, tools, paintings, 
books, toys, games, linens, curtains, clocks, vases, baskets, and school sup-
plies.  We also will accept jewelry and accessories like belts and scarves.   How-
ever, please hold your clothing and shoes for the fall rummage sale. Has some-
one given you a lovely gift that you can’t use? Rejoice in your extra space at 
home and bring the gift in for our sale. 

You may bring your contributions to Pooh Bear Nursery School any weekday 
between 8 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. If you want to come earlier in the morning, you 
could leave them in boxes under the overhang by the entrance door.  With 
questions, please call the Nursery School at  685-9114, or the church office at 
685-3505. 

Barb and Craig Galouch are happy to announce 
that their son Brandon married Jessica Sokola on 
April 14th. They were joined by family and friends 
in Montego Bay, Jamaica to celebrate their special 
day. Jessica is from Wilkes-Barr Pennsylvania and 
is an account manager at Sanofi Psateur. Brandon 
is the regional sales manager for V.M.I. Sports. The 
couple live in Melrose, MA with their dog Logan. 
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JUNE ANNIVERSARIES JULY ANNIVERSARIES 
 

 6--Don & Dorle Gatti (61 years) 
 6--Bruce & Susan Burleigh (35 years) 
 8--Charles & Nikki Wahlen (23 years) 
10—Fred & Deb Duplisea (42 years) 
10--Ed & Wendy Gorden (36 years) 
10--Dale & Tena Hinds (42 years) 
14--Bob Stephenson & Betsy Bowen (33 yrs) 
19—Paul & Rita Bright (15 years) 
20—Bryan & Jane Laliberty (17 years) 
22—Joe & Alanna Stevenson (12 years) 
23—Thomas & Ashley Stevenson (7 years) 
26—Ed & Darlene Smith (20 years) 
27—Lino & Stephanie Borges (27 years) 

3--Mike & Pat Murray (40 years) 
3--Bud & Paula Norton  (46 years) 
5--Bob & Cyndi Phillips (36 years) 
6--Shawn & Kimberly Bernier (26 years) 
6—Barbara and Wallace Penrod (49 years) 
7--Ken & Martha Bate (60 years) 
7--Dave & Bev Petell (42 years) 
13—Vincent & Vinita Burns (61 years) 
14--Larry & Debbie Hite (38 years) 
16--Marshall & Carol Crothers (34 years) 
18--Perry & Anna Ryerson (41 years) 
21—Chuck and Lorraine Ravis (43 years) 
21--Curtis & Kim Spencer (38 years) 
22--Jim & Patty Van Cott (62 years) 
 

 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

  

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

19—Bonnie Wilder  
21—Kim Spencer 
22—Jay Lindsay 
22—Lynette Johnson 
24—Rick Hollis 
24—Earle Welch, Sr. 
25—Stephanie Haines 
25—Bruce Burleigh 
26—Karen Kaberle 
28—Bob McKee 
28—Terry St. John 
29—Howard Pettengill 
31—Blanche Fyler 

1—Marcia Jones 
 1--Nelson Towns 
.2--Louise Thompson 
 3--Cindy Kenny 
 3--Patty Van Cott 
 3—Amy Griswold 
 4--Marcia Bousquet 
7--Marion Messenger 
 7--Callie Campbell 
 8--George Dole 
 8--Thomas McKee 
 8--Laura Briggs 
11--Barbara Galouch 
13--Jane Laliberty 
14--Brad Van Cott 
17—Kathryn Mills Woodsum  
17—Steven Woodsum 
18-- “Billie” Wells (91 years) 
19-- Chuck Danielson 
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3--Ann Goucher 
5--Beth Breazeale 
5--Micki Mullen 
5--Elsie Dragonetti 
5--Kim Therrien 
7--Monica Murray-Webb 
7--Dorothy Spears 
9--Jason Lee 
10--Deborah Emery 
10--Betty Boothby (91 years) 
10--Desiree Carlson, M.D. 
10—Karen Webster 
11--Dorle Gatti 
11--Grace Burleigh (99 years) 
11--Janet Adelberg 
12—Morgan Birtwell 
13--Rob Boothby 
13--Pat McNamara 
13—Pauline Chase 
14--Judy Danielson 

14--Priscilla Stevenson (101 yrs) 
14--Ken Bate 
15--Tom Wells 
15--Kathy Urquhart 
15--Vickie Ireland 
16--Cheryl Ladd 
17--Betsi Branagan 
19--Molly Saunders 
19--Deb Duplisea 
20--Alice Brown 
20--Ben Berry 
20--Tori Jackson 
22--Jane Davis 
22--Walter Davenport 
22--Jerry Sandidge 
24--Chris McKee 
25--Tom Barden 
25--Michael Bennett 
27--Dean Gyorgy 
27--Theresa Kerchner 

Dear Wonderful Wayne Families,  

It is with a very heavy heart that I tell you that I will not 
be returning to teaching. This is a very difficult and 
painful decision, but it is the only one that I can make. My 
recovery is going well, but I do not have the energy or the 
stamina that it takes to be a good teacher. I have loved 
being a part of Wayne Elementary School for 25 years! 
I've loved sharing learning and life with all of my students 
and I will truly miss those experiences. It has been my 
privilege to be a part of so much daily joy, because in 
teaching, like no other profession, there is joy every day. 
Somebody learns something, does something or is excited 
about something every day, I have loved being a part of 
that! I am so lucky to live where I teach so I don't have to 
say good-bye completely. I will see you at all of our other 
favorite Wayne places: the Yacht Club, the Ladd Center, 
the farmers' market, the Cary Library, Pooh Bear, the 
General Store. We will never know how or why I got so 
sick but I do know that I got better because of all of you. 
Your cards, pictures, flowers, well-wishes and your 
homecoming cheers got me through my illness. I will be 
forever grateful for all of the visits and meals that you 
delivered over the course of last summer. Your waves and 
shouts when you see me out walking keep me working 
hard to get stronger. The doctors made me well again, but 
the Wayne community made me whole. I wouldn't be here 
without you. 

Thank you all, with love, Lynette Stinneford 

 

LADD RECREATION CENTER NEWS 

The Ladd summer camp will  begin on Monday, June 25 and run 
until August 2 this summer.  The programs will go home with the 
students on Friday, June 1st  in their school folders.  You can sign up for 
the classes anytime after this date during the Ladd center hours.  If you 
have any questions about the camp, please call Donna at 685-4616. 

I would like to thank all of the community members who have helped me 
run the Coffee and Conversation program.  We have learned lots of new 
games and have enjoyed each other’s company.  This program will begin 
again in the Fall. We are looking for any suggestions of what day or time 
works best to involve more community members.  Please call the center 
and let me know. 

The playground and fields are open again for a wonderful summer season, 
the tennis courts are completed and are ready to use anytime.  There are 
also two lined pickleball courts adjacent to the tennis courts for the 
community to enjoy.  We have a pickleball set available at the center if 
you would like to borrow it, just come in and see Donna to obtain  it.  We 
will  be redoing the basketball courts hopefully this August.   

We ask that as you use these outside facilities you please take home any 
trash or items that you bring to the center. Unfortunately we have found 
glass, half filled bottles, and paper trash left behind from people using the 
property and we are trying our best to keep it clean for all to use.  Also, 
pets are not allowed on the premises during afterschool or camp hours 
for the safety of all. Please bring baggies to clean up after your dogs on 
the fields so when the children are playing its on a clean surface.   

Thank you for all of your support, we greatly appreciate it. 

23--Charley & Sharon Bonney (50 years) 
24--Chuck & Judy Danielson (46 years) 
27—Jim & Beth Breazeale  (54 years) 
28--Mike & Sue Faulkner (43 years) 

 



ϰ� 

 

TOWN OF WAYNE NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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RSU 38 MARANACOOK UP AND COMING               
SUMMER CAMPS! 

HiSET/High School Diploma Classes is ongoing/year-
round 

For details or to register with debit/
credit card, please visit   http://
maranacook.maineadulted.org   

Boys’ Black Bear Basketball Camp, Grades 4-8:         
June 25-28  

Lady Black Bears Basketball,  Grades 4 – 8:                
June 25-28  

Theatre Camp, Grades 5-8: June 25-29 

Lakers Track Club,  Boys & Girls, Ages 6-15:             
June 25-August 11 
 

Boys & Girls Soccer Camp,  Grades 3–8:                          
July 9-13 

Little Kickers Soccer Camp,  Ages 5–8:                        
August 13-16 

Please be courteous to your neighbors and drive responsibly. The 
Town has contracted with Kennebec County Sherriff’s Office for 
rural patrol this summer. Police will take notice. 

Several years ago, the Town adopted a Consumer Fireworks ban. 
Please respect this ban for everyone’s safety and peaceful 
enjoyment of town. The Town will enforce this ban. 

This month the Board of Selectmen will be meeting on June 
5 and June 19 at 6:30 PM at the Wayne Elementary School 
Gymnasium. 

This month the Planning Board will be meeting on June 6 at 7:00 
PM at the Wayne Town Office. 

Wayne Annual Town Meeting – Election of Officers, Tuesday 
June 12, 2018, 8:00 AM to 8:00 PM at the Ladd Recreation 
Center; Annual Town Meeting – Budget Meeting, Wednesday 
June 13, 2018, 6:00 PM at the Ladd Recreation Center. Absentee 
ballots will be available at the Town Office. If you have not 
registered to vote, please stop by the Town Office to register to 
vote. 

The Town’s Assessor Agent Matt Caldwell from RJD Appraisal 
will be available by appointment on Monday June 25, 
2018 between 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM to answer any questions you 
might have about your assessment or tax bill. Please contact the 
Town Office to schedule an appointment. 

During the month of June, the Town of Wayne will be using the  

services of the Birtwell Farms to conduct roadside 
mowing again this year. They will be mowing all roadsides about 
6 feet in from the roadway. If you have anything valuable within 
the Town’s Right-of-Way and are concerned might get hit by the 
mower, please don’t hesitate to contact the Town Office. 

In observation of Independence Day, Tuesday July 4, 2018, 
the Town Office & Readfield Transfer Station will be closed. 
They will re-open on Wednesday July 5, 2018, during our 
regularly scheduled hours. 

The Town of Wayne has an Animal Control Ordinance that states 
no domesticated animal, licensed or unlicensed, shall be permitted 
on Town property (highways, sidewalks, Ladd Recreation Center, 
parks, footbridge, Wayne Town House, North Wayne School 
House, Town Boat Launch, Fire Stations, or Old Town 
Office) without a leash. The Town provides dog waste bags in 
the parks around the Mill Pond, please be courteous of others 
who use these public facilities and pickup after your dogs. 

The Selectboard is actively seeking residents interested in serving 
their community on several Town Boards or Committees. 
Through positive volunteerism and dedicated work, you can be 
the conduit that energizes your community. We want you to be a 
part of your Town. The following Boards and Committees have 
vacancies: Planning Board and Solid Waste Committee. If you 
are interested, please don’t hesitate to contact the Town Office. 

HISTORY NOTE FROM A WAYNE SUMMER 
RESIDENT  

Vincent McCarthy, a Wayne summer resident for 40+ yrs. 
turned 80 on May 20.  Also celebrating a birthday is the 
summer cottage, now 40 yrs. old.  Built by Ed Jackson the 
winter of 1977 and added onto by George Bardaglio in 
2000, the high A frame sits on a high bluff overlooking 
Pocasset Lake on the north side of Pickerel Pond. The 
McCarthy children, Brian and Neal now in their 50’s, 
summered in Wayne since they were 14 and 15. Their 
daughter Katherine passed away in 2006 from brain cancer. 

Vincent discovered Wayne when he frequently visited 
Sherwood Tribou, then a retired Army Colonel and an 
independent electrical engineering consultant.  After 
renting the Mercier’s fishing camps for  5 years, a rare lot 
came up for sale and  an offer was accepted that very day. 
Construction started that same November and it was ready 
for occupancy by late April of 1978.  Vincent enjoys sailing 
with his 14.5 Hunter sailboat and is a consistent tennis 
player during the summer season. 

RSU #38 UPDATE 

On May 16, 2018 RSU #38 citizens met in the gymnasium at the 
Maranacook Community High School to review the warrant articles and 
approve the FY19 District Budget. Richard Spencer was elected as 
moderator in Article 1. Then Betty Morrell, RSU #38 School Board 
Chair explained the budget process and I shared a history of the RSU 
budget and state subsidy. Enrollment history was reviewed, showing an 
increase in enrollment of 22 students in FY18 over FY17. These 
documents are available on our website along with all of the other 
budget documents that have been used during the FY19 budget 
development process.  

Articles 2 and 3 were approved without discussion. A question was 
asked about the $0 request for CATC (Capital Area Technical Center) 
in Article 4. Currently state funding for CATC goes directly from the 
state to CATC. Several years ago the funding went to the school district 
and the district paid CATC, thus requiring a warrant article for the 
expenditure of that sum. No funding for CATC passes through the 
school district at this time. Article 4 was approved.  

Articles 5 through 17 were approved without discussion. A supportive 
comment on the collaborative work between the RSU #38 School 
Board and the four town Select Boards was made regarding the addition 
of Article 18 last year authorizing the School Board to use the entire 
additional State subsidy to reduce local assessments. This warrant article 
was included as a result of the request by Select Boards at the joint RSU 
#38 School Board and Select Boards meeting. Last year additional 
monies received by the district were returned to the towns and local 
contributions were adjusted accordingly. Article 18 was approved.  

Articles 19 and 20 were approved without discussion. A question about 
Article 21 was raised regarding funding received through grant monies 
such as Title IA, Title IIA, Title IV, Title V, Local Entitlement, Gear-
Up and other miscellaneous grants. Article 21 was approved.  

I would like to thank the citizens who attended the meeting and those 
who have participated in the FY19 budget development process. The 
referendum vote on the FY19 RSU #38 School Budget will be held at 
town voting places on June 12, 2018. 

 Sincerely,  

Donna H. Wolfrom, Ed.D.  

Superintendent of Schools 
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LOCAL EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING CONSERVATION ON 
MOUNT PISGAH 

The Kennebec Land Trust would like to extend a heartfelt thank 
you to our community for your support of  the Mount Pisgah 
Campaign. Together, we raised $111,453 to purchase an additional 
139 acres at the Mount Pisgah Community Conservation Area.  

These new parcels protect the northern ridgeline of  Mount 
Pisgah, including impressive ledges and vernal pools. KLT 
currently designing phase two of  our trail expansion on Mount 
Pisgah; we will begin this phase in the Summer of  2019.  

Thank you to all of  our supporters. Please enjoy the Mount Pisgah 
property this Spring and be proud of  our 
community coming together for land 
conservation! 

The Kennebec Land Trust (KLT) works 
cooperatively with landowners and 
communities to conserve the forests, 
shorelands, fields, and wildlife that define 
central Maine. KLT protects land 
permanently, offers opportunities for people 
to learn about and enjoy the natural world, 
and works with partners to support 
sustainable forestry and farming. 
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      complete the entire paddle or just portions of it.  Check 

out our website for more details to complete your 
registration! 

Classical Meets Pop Concert: We hope you can join us at 
the Mount Vernon Community Center 
on Sunday, July 1st at 7:00 PM for the 
8th Annual Classical Meets Pops concert 
featuring alumni from NPR’s From the 
Top.  Tickets are $14 for adults and $7 
for children and will be available on our 
website beginning Friday, June 1st.  Proceeds benefit 
30MRWA and the Parker Pond Association. This event 
sells out quickly so mark your calendars to make sure you 
can get your tickets! 

Summer Volunteers Needed 

Are you interested in giving back and spending some quality time 
outdoors this summer?  We are looking for volunteers interested 
in conducting Courtesy Boat Inspections, helping us with Water 
Quality Monitoring, or joining an Invasive Plant Patrol team (or 
all three!).  Trainings for these rewarding and fun opportunities 
are available.  To learn more about these programs or to fill out a 
volunteer interest form, go to the volunteer page on our website.  
Questions?  Email Katie at kchurch@30mileriver.org. 

For more news from the 30 Mile River 
Watershed Association or to make a tax-deductible donation 

visit www.30mileriver.org 

NEWS FROM THE 30 MILE RIVER         
WATERSHED ASSOCIATION 
 

Please Support 30MRWA at Wayne’s Town Meeting 

We are incredibly grateful for the support of Wayne residents 
over the years, enabling us to protect the health of Wayne’s lakes 
for the benefit of taxpayers and all who enjoy them.  Thanks to 
you, we have provided Courtesy Boat Inspections on 
Androscoggin Lake, installed Youth Conservation Corps erosion 
control projects on property throughout Wayne, conduct water 
quality monitoring on Pocasset, Lovejoy and Androscoggin, and 
more.  To continue with our important work, we ask for your 
vote on June 13th at the Wayne Town Meeting to approve $5,000 
in funding for our organization.  The threat to overall lake health 
within our watershed is omnipresent, but your vote ensures that 
we can do everything in our power to prevent future harm.  
Questions about what this funding will do?  Email Lidie at 
lidie@30mileriver.org. 

Upcoming Events 

Paddle Trek: Register today for our 10th Annual Paddle 
Trek on Saturday, July 28. This 15-mile guided paddle 
from Mt. Vernon Village to Wayne Village travels along 
many of the lakes and streams that from the “30 Mile 
River,” including Hopkins Pond, Hopkins Stream, 
Taylor Pond, Echo Lake, and its Mill Pond, Lovejoy 
Pond, Jennings Stream, Pickerel Pond, and Pocasset, 
Lake, ending in Wayne Village’s Mill Pond. Paddlers can 

Established by citizens in 1988, KLT has 
partnered with landowners in eighteen 
communities to conserve 6,200 acres on seventy 
properties through land donations, fee 
purchases, and conservation easements. We have 
constructed over forty-three miles of  trails on 
KLT land and developed informative brochures and maps of  our 
properties that encourage visitors to learn about and enjoy 
Kennebec County's natural landscape. For more information, 
please call 377-2848.  

Kennebec Land Trust Property Pedal Bike Tour with the 
Kennebec Valley Bicycle Club 

Join the Kennebec Land Trust and Kennebec Valley Bicycle 
Club for a tour highlighting a number of our most scenic 
properties. 16 or 37 mile loop options. Both distances will be no-
drop rides suitable for all abilities. Meet at the Wayne Elementary 
School on Saturday, June 17 at 9 
AM. Please preregister by calling 
the KLT office at 377-2848, or 
email jtheriault@tklt.org For more 
information visit the KVBC 
website, 
postedroads.blogspot.com/ 

 

Photo: Volunteers on 
Mount Pisgah, photo 
Drew Perlmutter 

Photo: Jim Merrick, 2017 Property 
Pedal in Fayette. 

 

WAYNE HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

The Wayne Historical Society annual summer meeting is scheduled for July 
15 at 3 p.m. at the Wayne Library. Public is invited. Richard Bridges of the 
Augusta Historical Society will discuss the research process of learning the 
history of Wayne homes. We will also discuss the possibility of the society 
designing plaques for these historic homes. The plaques will include the date 
the home was built, the name of the original owner, and the name of the 
current owner. We hope to have a sample of the proposed plaque available 
at the meeting. Newcomers are welcome. For more information, call Cathy 
Cook or Linda McKee, Co-Presidents.  

 

Wayne Historical 
Society- 
Remembrances 
  
Jeanie Dorson with  a 
few local girls she 
taught in the “Pep 
Squad,” preparing for 
the Memorial Day 
parade circa mid- 
1970s. 
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ANDROSCOGGIN YACHT CLUB 
The Androscoggin Yacht Club is ready for the 2018 summer 
season. The annual newsletter and forms for membership, 
sailing and swimming lessons will arrive in the mail shortly. If 
you don’t receive one and would like to they will be available on 
the website www.aycwayne.org or at the club. 
Important Dates:  
June 23rd AYC Membership meeting and Commodore’s 
Reception-social hour 5:30pm; Potluck supper 6:15pm; 
Meeting at 7pm. Bring a hot or cold dish and get reacquainted 
with fellow members. 
Signup deadlines: Swimming-June 23 and Sailing-July 1 
Fundraising Supper date is July 7 
Family picnic nights will start July 5, grill is lit at 6pm 
AYC Dance: July 21 
AYC Regatta: July 29 
Questions? Contact Shelley Reed, Secretary, Email 
ayc1990@gmail.com, or if interested in a club rental, contact 
Edith Ellis at 212-9256 or through the AYC email address. 
Commodore Jeff DeGroot may be reached at 577-1330.  

 

LOCAL EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

WAYNE FARMERS’ MARKET  
The Wayne Farmers' Market is celebrating its 
10th season this year! Support your local 
farmers and producers every Saturday 
morning from Memorial Day weekend 
through Labor Day weekend, from 9 am to 
noon. You can fulfill many of your shopping 
needs - vegetables, herbs, meat, poultry, eggs, 
dairy products, baked goods, pepper jellies, 
pies, plants, flowers, goats' milk soap, natural 
skin care products, pottery and more. In 
addition to many of the products we’ve come 
to enjoy, there will be new people and new 
products this year. 

Music will enhance the market most weeks and Sam Saunders will 
again be conducting cooking demonstrations, using products from 
the market vendors. Tasty free samples will be available, as we learn 
interesting ways to be creative cooks. There’s nothing like talking 
face-to-face with the people who work hard to bring you the 
freshest and highest-quality foods, as well as other products for the 
home and garden! 

The market is located on the green next to the post office on rte. 
#133, overlooking the mill pond. 

AGING AT HOME - WAYNE 

Aging At Home will team up with the Red Cross to bring free 
10-year smoke alarms to Wayne citizens. Saturday June 9th we 
will go door to door to ask if you want smoke alarms.   

Two weeks later, Saturday June 23rd, we will install them. 
Call or email if you can help with this important work, or if 
you would like smoke alarms.  Contact information is below. 

The next Caregiver’s Luncheon will be June 19th at 12 noon at 
the library.  All are invited.  Please let Pam know if you plan to 
come.  Tammie Fowles of Wayne, a therapist, will be present 
to lead us in a conversation about caregiving.  Please come.                                              
Pamela Chenea, Coordinator  
Aging At Home, Wayne  
berryponder@gmail.com    207-685-9378 
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 COFFEE, TEA, PASTRIES, AND 
LIGHT MEALS ON THE PORCH • 

LOCALLY MADE GIFTS •            
POTTERY • ART AND WELLNESS 

CLASSES 
HOURS:                                                                                   

WED-FRI: 7:00 AM - 2:00 PM • SAT: 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

CYNTHIA PETTENGILL FINE ARE GALLERY AND 
MAIN STREET ANNEX 

Cynthia Pettengill, Fine Art Gallery, 1 Christmas Tree Lane, opens 
for the season from 4-7PM on May 26th.  The Gallery enjoyed a 
wonderful year last year, and an awesome Holiday Stroll where we 
were able to renew old friendships, make new acquaintances, and 
share a love of art.  Let’s do it again!  The opening show features the 
artwork of Elaine Graf, beloved area art teacher and multimedia 
artist. Other artists being featured this year in the main gallery will 
include: Cynthia Ahlstrin, Joan Edwards, Doris Anne Holman, 
Penny Markley, and Bia Winter. Presently, I am excited to announce 
that preparations are being made to open a Gallery Annex in the old 
Wayne Post Office on Main Street to display the artwork of several 
local, Maine artists, in hopes of bringing a greater awareness of the 
talent that surrounds us every day.  Please plan to join us at openings 
and drop by the Annex to support our efforts to grow a broader 
Wayne Arts Community.  Opening announcements will be posted 
around town, and on Facebook. Gallery hours will 
be Thursday and Friday evenings 6-8PM, and Sunday’s 10AM-2PM, 
by appointment, or when the Open “flag” is present.  The art class 
schedule is yet to be determined, and individual 
classes are available.  Call 458-9875 or 242-9272.  

 

Flea Market • Ice Cream • Food Stand •  

Wayne’s Mall: Used Clothing Shop •  

Little Wayne’s Play Area for the Kids 
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WAYNE AREA GARDEN CLUB 

The Wayne Area Garden Club meets January through May 
and in September and October at the Ladd Recreation Cen­
ter at 6:30 pm (come early for socializing) on the 
fourth Thursday of the month. 

Dues are $12.00 per household per calendar year. Everyone 
is welcome. We would be happy to have you join us. 

685-9296                         30 Main Street, Rte. 133, Wayne 

Please call and leave a message for $10 table rentals 

INTRODUCING: DINNER ON THE PORCH 

 

Old Firehouse Farm and Birtwell Farm are excited to 
announce that we will be offering five course dinners on the 
porch on select Saturday nights this summer. Menus will 
emphasize fresh, locally sourced foods. Tickets are limited 
so book now. For menus and tickets, visit 
www.oldfirehousefarm.com or visit the shop during regular 
business hours.  
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CARY MEMORIAL LIBRARY NEWS AND EVENTS 

Details about these and all other library happenings can be found 
on our website:  

http://www.cary-memorial.lib.me.us/ 

Contact the librarian if you'd like to be added to (or deleted from) 
the library's email news list for the 
summer:  jadelbergcml@gmail.com 

Wednesday June 6,  6:30PM:  Meet a Maine Author Series 
Presents Earle G. Shettleworth Jr.  Speaking about Maine in 
World War 1 

We are delighted to host  Earle Shettleworth at the library.  Mr. 
Shettleworth  served as the director of the Maine Historic 
Preservation Commission for decades and as Maine's State 
Historian since 2004. His latest book describes how more than 
35,000 Mainers joined the armed forces in 1917-1918 to fight with 
America's European allies against Germany. Maine citizens also 
provided vital support to the US and Allies through war-related 
industries such as shipbuilding, munitions, textiles and agriculture. 
The war may have been "over there" but its effects were 
experienced throughout the state.   

We are honored to host this eminent historian, and cordially you 
join us in the library's lower level on Wed. June 6, 6:30PM.  

Maine Humanities Council's READ ME program: Libraries all 
over Maine will be hosting book discussions and events around 
two Maine titles:  CB Anderson's River Talk (fiction)  and Susan 
Hand Shetterly's Settled in the Wild: Notes From the Edge of 
Town (non-fiction).  Read more at  https://mainehumanities.org/
read-me/  

 Our Brown Bag Book Discussion, Monday June 25, Noon, 
will center on River Talk a collection of short stories about the 
way people in Maine actually live, now, today--"a small 
masterpiece" according to Paul Doiron.  Join us for a lively 
discussion about these compelling stories. Lending copies will be 
available.   In July we will be discussing the Shetterly title. 

FRIENDS OF THE CARY 
MEMORIAL LIBRARY (FOL) 

Mark your calendars, and plan to join us for these 
Summer 2018 Events  

Our newest Quilt, “Nautical trip”, queen sized, 
featuring blues and pinwheels, will be “premiered” over  
Memorial Day weekend. Created and donated by the 
New Sandwich Quilters, this is their 28th quilt made to 
benefit the FOL. Raffle tickets will be sold for $1 or 6 for 
$5. Thanks once again to the quilters! 

FOL summer meeting - Saturday, June 9, 9:30 a.m. at 
the Williams House. Please join us! We welcome new 
ideas and energy! Coffee and refreshments are served. 

Pie Sale - Saturday, July 7, 9:00 a.m. until sold out, on 
the Williams Property lawn. Come early as the pies sell 
out fast! 

Summer Book Sale – July 14 to 21 in the Williams 
House. Books are needed for this sale, so clean off your 
shelves and donate those books you no longer have use 
for. Books can be dropped off at the library during open 
hours. Then from the 14th to the 21st, come buy new 
books to restock your shelves! 

The Lobster Lunch, Book and Bake Sale will be 
August 4th.   

Any questions or thoughts about FOL can be directed to 
Sue Spalding, FOL Chair, sspalding143@gmail.com 

 

ϳ���������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������ǁĂǇŶĞŵĞƐƐĞŶŐĞƌ͘ŽƌŐ 

WILLIAMS HOUSE HAPPENINGS…. 
The Williams House is located at 14 Old Winthrop Road 

FIRST SATURDAY BOOK SALE *BOUTIQUE 
*BREAKFAST   Saturday, June 2nd - 9:00 to noon 
Please join us for First Saturday at Cary Library's Williams 
House.  The renovation work will be all finished, complete with a 
reconfigured back hall and bathroom, allowing for a hall closet.  We 
have just received a collection of sheet music and song books of 
popular music: Rogers and Hart, Jerome Kern and others; also some 
lovely vases, including small  glass and pottery in shades of 
blue.  While you are here, try our cinnamon buns, scones or quiche. 
All proceeds benefit the Wayne Library Association. FMI, call 685-
3612. 

MEET THE CANDIDATES Thursday June 7, 7:00 PM 
At Town Meeting this year, six people are running for election or 
reelection for 3 selectperson positions in Wayne: Amy Black, Elaine 
Christopher, Stan Davis, Stephanie Haines, Lloyd Irland and Cindy 
Pettengill.  Please come and join us for introductions, questions from 
the floor and other informative conversation moderated by Doug 
Stevenson, followed by an informal reception.  Light refreshments will 
be served.  Location: Cary Library's Williams House 

OPEN HOUSE: WILLIAMS HOUSE                                
Sunday, June 24, 4:00 - 6:00 PM. Please come celebrate 
the  major improvements to the interior of our wonderful old colonial 
house event space. The linoleum is gone and the kitchen is bright with 
new lighting.  The most intriguing surprise is in 
the … bathroom....come take a peek and see if you can find 
the nine improvements throughout the now completely accessible first 
floor!  We will be serving light refreshments and look forward to 
seeing you. FMI, call Holly Stevenson, 685-9005.   

Travel Program:  Chinese Politics and the Birthplace of 
Skiing, Tuesday June 19, 6:30 PM 

Maybe you thought skiing was invented in Maine, but not so. 
Whitney Thurlow returns for more stories of his adventure travels 
in a remote part of China where few Westerners venture.  As a 
New Zealand transplant with Maine ties, he'll share his discovery 
of FUR skies where function is form and  the rugged terrain gives 
new meaning to the term back country 
skiing.  

Join us on Tuesday June 19, 6:30 to 
welcome back Whitney.  Whitney's 
talk last year about Peru delighted the 
audience, so mark your calendar. All 
welcome in the library's Lower Level.   

Summer Interns: Our Summer 
Interns will be Helen Murray-James 
and Jr. Intern-in-Training Katie King.  

Summer Reading Club: Our 
Summer Reading Club for kids (ages pre-school through middle 
school) begins Wed. June 20.  For details drop in to the library to 
pick up a Reading Log and set a personal reading goal to earn free 
books and a free Tubby's ice cream cone. AND: Kids get free Sea 
Dog tickets just for signing up.   

Coming Up in July for Kids: We'll have Monday 10:30 Story & 
Craft Programs beginning July 2. Check our website for 
details:  http://www.cary-memorial.lib.me.us/  Also, on July 16, 
10:30AM we will host the Chewonki Traveling Natural History 
Program on Tide Pools. ( https://tnhp.chewonki.org/
presentations/tide-pools/ )  

Library Summer Auction: Our traditional Silent Auction will 
begin with an Opening Reception at the Williams House 
on Thursday, Aug. 2, 5-7PM. Bidding will close on Saturday Aug. 
11. More on this as we head toward August.  

Summer Hours 
begin the week 
of June 18.  

Monday: 9-1 and 3-6 

Tuesday: 3-8 

Wednesday 1-8 

Thursday: 3-8 

Saturday: 9-3 
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LOCAL BUSINESS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

JUNE IS A GREAT TIME TO FLY FISH IN MAINE! 
 

Perhaps a guided fly fishing trip might be just the thing as 
summer arrives. 

 

Registered Maine Guide, Jeff Ireland, 
offers highly personalized and professional guide services 

for the novice to the experienced angler. 
 

The gift of a guided fly fishing adventure 
could be the perfect way to welcome a new Maine summer. 

 

Email Jeff at maineflyfishingguide@gmail.com or call at  
(207) 931-7677 

 

Visit us at www.maineflyfishingguide.com 
JOHNNY'S AUTO 

58 Fairbanks Rd. 
Wayne, Maine 04284 
Tel- 207-685-9296 

42 Years In Business 
Free Local Pick Up and Delivery 

Great Prices on All Brand Name Tires.  We Give Free Tire 
Rotation With Every Other Oil Change. 

Alignments, Brakes, Tune-Ups and All of Your Automotive 
Needs Served Here. 

Just A Reminder, Your Studded Tires Needed to Be Off For 
May 1st! 

3 Bedroom Lake Cottages for Rent 

Beautiful three bedroom cottages on Lake Pocasset for rent 
from Memorial weekend through Columbus weekend. All 

cottages have a dock out from and a sandy beach in common. 
Contact Deb Duplisea at 207-685-9558 

 

STEVENSON’S FARM STAND 

Summer Is Almost Here! 

The summer harvest will be here soon! Stevenson Strawberry 
Farm will be opening for U-Pick late June. Look for 
Stevenson Farm Stand to open Mid-June, overflowing with 
quality, fresh, local fruits and vegetables.  It's not to late to 
sign up for our Veggie Club program and save with our 
weekly specials. Please email us at 
stevensonstrawberryfarm@gmail.com or call 207.689-5993 for 
more information. Hope to see you at the farm stand this 
summer! 

AT YOUR SERVICE 

No job too small. Home maintenance and repairs in Wayne and 
surrounding areas. Looking for interior and exterior projects, 
painting, carpentry, wallpaper removal, etc. Have a truck for 
light hauling. Norman Barris (207) 685-3252/(207) 557-0844 

4 Bedroom Lake Home for Rent 

Beautiful, spacious four bedroom+ home on the shores of 
Lake Pocasset for rent by the week or month. The home has 
all the luxuries including fireplace, a private driveway off of 
Lord Road with lake frontage including a dock and private 

beach access. If interested, please direct inquiries to Pocasset 
Vacation Rentals at drduplisea@aol.com or Deb Duplisea at 

207-685-9558 

RELAXING VACATION 
HOME ON PRIVATE 
DEXTER POND 
 

If you like to kayak on calm 
waters and swim in fresh water 
or do yoga on the dock at 
sunrise; listen and watch eagles 
and loons fishing on the water 
and spend time with your 

favorite family and friends, including your dog by your side, then 
consider renting this three-bedroom, three-bath chalet-style home 
on the private, exclusive Dexter Pond- a 182 square foot body of 
water with no public access.  Available May thru October. Hike to 
Mount Pisgah (1/2 mile away); fish off the dock or in a row boat for 
plentiful bass. Read a good book from the Wayne Library and eat a 
lobster roll from Tubby’s for lunch.  Get local food and goods from 
the Wayne Farmer's Market Saturday mornings. Go to Stevenson’s 
farm stand for fresh fruits and vegetables or have a picnic or dinner 
prepared for you by Julie at the Wayne General Store. This year-
round home is set-up for a relaxing vacation with plenty of 
extras….and then some with dock and float, walk-in steps to the 
water and a swim float, 30 feet off shore.  Kayaks and row boat 
available.  Come relax, refresh and renew your soul. Pricing varies 
depending on time of year.  If interested or have questions contact 
Audrey Miller at 207-380-9705 or 
email: audrey@cottageconnection.com. see more at: https://
www.cottageconnection.com/property/duck-inn?
PageDataID=50523. Don’t wait, act now. 

Open for the Season, GREY GOOSE 
GOURMET...536 Main Street in the 
village of Wayne,  207-685-3252.  
We’ll plan to be open daily, 9-5 through 
Columbus Weekend, mid-October. Find 
us also at the Wayne Farmers’ Market 

every Saturday morning from 9-12. On days we’re unable to 
attend the market, our Barn Shop will be open.  
Come sample over 12 pepper jelly varieties including our newest, 
“Carrot Cake”, a hit so far this year! Looking forward to seeing 
familiar faces and new from the Wayne community. Thank you 
so much for all your support!  
Sandra 
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PARADISE ON THE LAKE 

We call our home “Paradise on a Lake.”  Enjoy great swimming 
on your own private sandy beach on Lake Androscoggin.  Come 
kayak or canoe right in front of your “home away from home.” 
Listen to the loons as you take in the amazing sunset.   Sleep 
outside under the stars if you like.  Grill some steaks as you 
watch the fish 
jump.   Great fishing at 
this private jewel of a 
home.   Spacious 4 
bedroom, 3 full 
baths.  Ideal for couples, 
families, or extended 
family.  3000 square feet 
living area. Two full 
gourmet kitchens, entertainment library.  Sunroom, deck, 2 car 
garage.  Well furnished, very comfortable.  This home will 
become a family tradition.  Weekly rates/ Four day 
minimum.  Off season rates October thru April.  FMI 
visit www.sweeties.biz or call 857-928-4808.  

2018 1st Crop Hay from Fertilized Fields, 
$2.90 per bale in field. Bob Jones, Livermore Falls, 

897-6664 
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LOCAL BUSINESS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

JULIAN’S WAYNE GENERAL STORE 

Call for Take-Out 207-685-3818 

We have a great selection of local beer, wine and 
coffee. Watch for upcoming wine tastings! Stop in, 
chat, and have a bite to eat! 

Our menu items include breakfast, Italian subs, hot 
subs, pizza, salads, soups, and more! Consider one of 
our locals’ favorite sandwiches, such as the 
Androscoggin Boat Works or the Pocasset - Served 
with a deli pickle and salad of the day for only $8.99! 

Full To Go Meals available in the to go cooler for 
$12.00.  

We also have a deli with 
delicious meats, cheeses and 
homemade salads from our 
bakery.  

Contact us to get on our email 
list for each week’s menu & like 
us on Facebook! 
Thank you for your continued 
support! Ronald J. Trahan, CPCU 

Account Executive – Gosline Insurance 
Group 

 

189-193 Water Street  |   Box 70 |  
Gardiner, ME 04345 

 

Cell: (207) 344-5270      Office: (207) 582-
4120 

Fax: (207) 344-1324 
 

As a long time summer resident of Wayne 
with more than 20 years of experience in 

commercial, personal, and health insurance. 
Call me to see how I can help you find the 

insurance that is right for you͘� 
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Bittersweet Antiques will be opening May 1st. to kick off our eighth season. We 
will continue to offer a variety of primitive, country, cottage, and fine antiques 
that have been gathered from Maine and other states in New England. 
We have expanded our inventory to include some larger upscale furniture as 
well as interesting accent pieces such as hand carved birds that are signed and 
dated.  We are also offering a selection of “Mantiques” which will include an-
tique toys, advertising, and gas & oil items. 
You will find a wonderful selection of painted pine dressers and other accent 
items that will add a touch of charm to your home or summer cottage. 
All major credit cards are accepted as well as personal checks and cash. I also 
provide free delivery to all of my neighbors and local residents. Out of state 
shipping and delivery can also be arranged. 
We are open throughout the week by chance or by appointment and regular 
business hours Friday through Sunday from 10-5. You  can always call me any-
time on my cell phone to schedule an appointment. 
I am also a cash buyer for antiques or interesting items.  Call me before placing 
an ad or having a yard sale, or selling a home and 
I’ll come right over with cash. 
 
Bittersweet Antiques 
550 Main St., Wayne, ME 04284 
bittersweetantiques@yahoo.com 
207-685-5338 
954-646-3321 cell# 

Spring Hours 

Monday & Tuesday: 8am - 2pm 

Wednesday - Friday: 7am - 7pm 

Saturday: 8am - 7pm 

Sunday: 8am - 2pm 
 

A Small Town Bakery Bread 
Baking Schedule 

Wednesday and Thursday: 
French, Multigrain, Herb 
Cheese, Anadama 

Friday: French, Multigrain, 
Herb Cheese, Oatmeal, Yeast 
Rolls, Focaccia 

Saturday: Friday’s Selection 
and Bagels 

Now offering Smoothies, 
Avocado Toast, and Lox 

Coming soon : 
Café Menu! 

Classic Cars Wanted! 

Paying top dollar for older classic cars. MG, Triumph, Porsche, Alfa Romeo, 
Mercedes Benz, Austin Healey, Jaguar, VW 
Beetles, VW Vans, Corvettes. 

 All conditions considered.  I am a cash buyer. 

Paul Householder 
phousecar@bellsouth.net  
(954) 646-3321 •685-5338 

TRAIN WITH TRISH 

Private Personal fitness Training Services 
in your home or camp/cottage available to 
Wayne residents and/or summer folk. Early 
morning and evening times available, as well as 
weekend bookings. For more info on hourly 
rates and packages, and my professional 
credentials, please message me at 207-441-5641 
or patriciahanleygoodwin@gmail.com  
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WANTED: 

We would like to buy a used raft. 
If you’d like to sell yours, please contact: 

Bahar (857) 928-4808 or 
Kathryn (207) 933-2230 

Bahar@uttam.biz 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

     1 2 
9-noon Wayne Farmers’ 
Market 
9-noon First Saturday Sale 
at the Williams House 

3 
Children’s Sunday     
n         
10:30 AM                           
Trustee Meeting  
 

noon– 4 :00 p.m.Davis 
Housewarming  

4 5  
6:30PM Town of Wayne 
Selectboard Mtg.  

6 
Set-Up for Pooh Bear 
Yard Sale 
 

6:30 Library Shettle-
worth Program 
 

7:00 PM Planning 
Board Mtg. 

7 
Set-Up for Pooh Bear 
Yard Sale 
 

7PM Meet the Candi-
dates  

8 
Set-Up for Pooh Bear 
Yard Sale 

9  8-4 Pooh Bear Yard Sale 
 

9-noon Wayne Farmers’ 
Market 
 

9:30AM FOL summer 
meeting  

AAH Smoke Detector 
Inquiries 

10  
Coffee following the 
Worship Service thanks 
to the Welcoming  
Committee 

11 12  
8AM - 8PM Wayne 
Annual Town Meeting – 
Election of Officers 
 

13 
6PM Annual Town 
Meeting – Budget Meet-
ing 

14 
New England Annual 
Conference, UMC 

15 
New England Annual 
Conference, UMC 

16 
New England Annual 
Conference, UMC 
 

9-noon Wayne Farmers’ 
Market 

17 
9 AM.KLT Program: 
Bike Tour 
 

18  
6:30 PM Ad Council 
 

19   Noon– Aging at 
Home Caregivers 
Luncheon  
 

6:30PM SPPRC  
 

6:30PMSelectboard Mtg.  
 
 

6:30 PM Library Travel 
Program 

20 
6:30PM Trustees’  
Fundraising Supper  
 

Library Summer Read-
ing Club for kids begins  

21 
 

22 23 
9-noon Wayne Farmers’ 
Market 
 

AAH Smoke Detector 
Installation. 
 

AYC Membership  
meeting and  
Commodore’s Reception 

24  
Coffee following the 
Worship Services thanks 
to the Outreach Com-
mittee 
 

4 - 6 PM Open House: 
Williams House  
 

25  First day of Ladd  
Summer Camp 
 

9-3 Assessor Agent Matt 
Caldwell available by 
appointment  
 

Noon– Library Brown 
Bag Book discussion 

26 27 28 29 30 
9-noon Wayne Farmers’ 
Market 

JUNE 2018 CALENDAR 


